BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MADISON COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI

Department of Engineering/Road Management 3137 South Liberty Street, Canton, MS 38046

Dan Gaillet, P.E., County Engineer/ Road Manager Office (601) 855-5670 FAX (601) 859-5857
MEMORANDUM

September 26, 2017

To: Sheila Jones, Supetvisor, District I
Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District I
Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District I1I
David Bishop, Supervisor, District IV
Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V

From: Dan Gaillet, P.E. %Z[
County Engineer and Road Manager

Re:  Notice of Award
Tisdale Road Reconstruction

On September 26, 2017, sealed bids were received for the reconstruction of Tisdale Road, from Highway 51
to Hoy Road. Hemphill Construction Co., Inc. submitted the lowest bid in the amount of $940,951.00.

Therefore, the Engineering Department recommends the Board to approve and award the bid to Hemphill
Construction Co., Inc.

SHEILA JONES TREY BAXTER GERALD STEEN DAVID BISHOP PAUL GRIFFIN
District One District Two District Three District Four District Five




Solu¢lons you can bulid upon

N NEEL-SCHAFFER

September 26, 2017

N-S Project No, 14030.001

Mr. Dan Gaillet, P.E.
Road Manager
Madison County

P. 0. Box 608
Canton, MS 39046

REFERENCE:  TISDALE ROAD IMPROVEMENTS — EVALUATION OF BIDS

Dear Mr, Gaillet,

engineers
planners
surveyors

environmental
sclantists

landscape
archltects

We have reviewed the five (5) bids that were submitted for the referenced project on September 26, 2017.
We found one minor discrepancy in the bid submitted by Thornton Construction. The correction of that
discrepancy did not affect the ranking of the bids. The bid submitted by Walters Construction Company,
Ine. did not include the Bidder’s Checklist. Since their bid package did include all the documents listed
on the checklist, we believe that the failure to include the checklist is a minor formality, which does not
warrant rejection of the bid.

The low bid of $940,951.00, was submitted by Hemphill Construction Company, Inc. of Florence,
Mississippi. Hemphill’s bid is 4.18% below the Engineer’s estimate of $981,995.25. The second low bid
was submitted by Southern Rock, LLC, of Brandon, Mississippi. Southern Rock’s bid of $995,368.00 is
1.36% higher than the Engineer’s estimate.

We believe that Madison County can enter into a contract with Hemphill Construction Company, Inc. for
construction of the project, with the expectation that the work will be completed in a satisfactory manner.

A certified tabulation of the bids is attached. Please call me at 601-898-8118 if you have any questions,

Sincerely,

NEEL-SCHAFFER, INC.

()

Mark J. Beyea/P.E.
Engineer Manager

MJB: jm

1230 Hwy. 51 North, Madison, MS 39110, 601.898.8118, Fax 601.898.2460
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